
 

20 Viaduct Harbour Avenue, Auckland 1010 
Private Bag 92250, Auckland 1142, New Zealand 

Phone 09 355 3553   Website www.AT.govt.nz 

  

1 July 2024 
 
Barry Clarke 
fyi-request-27275-fe0a14f8@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 

Your request for information under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
(LGOIMA) – (case number CAS-929861-Z9M5L0) 

 
Kia ora Barry, 
 
I refer to your official information request dated 17 June 2024 regarding the resealing of Yelash Road. 
 
Auckland Transport (AT) has received no funds directly from landowners to contribute to the resealing of 
Yelash Road. 
 
Waitakere City Council (WCC) and Auckland Council collect rates to cover the maintenance and renewal of 
the road network in accordance with the Local Government Act 2002. 
 
Auckland Council has provided for funding for upgrading unsealed roads in the 2025 – 2034 Long term Plan. 
The roads to be upgraded are selected based on the Unsealed Road Improvement Programme prioritisation 
process as outlined on AT’s website  https://at.govt.nz/about-us/street-maintenance/road-sealing. 
 
We trust this clarifies your request, but should you believe that we have not dealt with your request 
appropriately, you are able to make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman in accordance with section 
27(3) of the LGOIMA Act and seek an investigation and review in regard to this matter. 
 
 Ngā mihi, 
 

 
Phil Wratt 
Engagement Manager 
Customer Care 
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